Watermark Condominium

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors

May 2nd, 2020 10:00 a.m. (E.S.T.)
401 North Atlantic Ave.

New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32169
Board Members in Attendance:

· Bill Biedenbach – President - phone
· Tom Wall - Vice President -phone
· Jim Greene – Treasurer -phone
· Ron Laramy – Secretary -phone
· Deb Malone – Director at large
Owners in attendance: Sherri Daniel (#602) on phone, Bud Chappell (503) on phone, Mark Maler (#502) on phone, Brian Goymour (#301) on phone, Joanne Caridis (#601) on phone, Donna Schuiteman (#105) on phone
Managers in attendance:  Donna and Kirk Maupin
Proof of Notice

Proper notification of the meeting was posted on the bulletin board at the property at least 48 Hours in advance of the meeting and per the Florida Statute.  
Call to Order

A quorum of the board was established.  The meeting was called to order by Bill Biedenbach at 10:10a.m. E.S.T. 
Establish Quorum and Disposal of the old minutes
Moved by Jim Greene and seconded by Tom Wall that the minutes of the last board meeting be approved and disposed. 
Treasurer’s Report 

· $8000 under budget through March for operating budget.
· Assessment has been sent out and some unit owners have already paid

· Reminder that the assessment is due by June 1st.

Manager’s Report 
· The move has been made to move our fire panel and elevator monitoring contract from Giles to Wiginton effective May 1st.   
· Giles never did produce a contract and never called us stating they couldn’t find one. 

· Giles acknowledged payment for April 
· Windscreens at pool have been taken down

· Massey replaced sprinkler timer in West yard.
Single Topic – COVID 19 response updates and actions
· Updates on COVID 19 issues from National, State, County or City

· Florida state Task force recommendations have been made for a three phase plan to re-open.  Phase one begins on Monday, May 4th.
· As it relates to rental properties the recommendations are as follows:

Phase 1 (begins May 4th, with no current end date announced)

Vacation rentals should remain suspended.
Phase 2
Vacation rentals should consider the following:

-Vacation rentals should open and operate for in-state reservations only (i.e. only Florida residents).

- Prohibit rentals to persons traveling internationally or from a state or locality with a substantial community spread of COVID-19.

- Maintain 72 hours between guest check-ins to allow for effective cleaning and disinfecting of the rental unit.

- Thoroughly clean and disinfect the property between rentals and post signage in all units detailing cleaning and sanitation procedures.
Phase 3

Vacation Rentals should resume normal operating procedures but should continue to thoroughly clean and disinfect the property between rentals.

· Bottom line is that at this time no new rentals are allowed

· Non-essential travel limitations remain in effect at this point

· It is recommended that we pay close attention to what the Governor actually implements as he has already shown that he can and will deviate from the task force recommendations

· Pool conversation

· There was a lengthy discussion regarding if we should open the pool area and if so how do we handle the disinfecting needs for the gate, pool house, patio furniture etc. 

· How to ensure proper social distancing 

· How to limit if necessary, the number of people in the pool at any given time. 

· We don’t have the supplies necessary (hand sanitizer for example)

· If we open the pool, the pool house should remain closed
· If we open the pool, we should take some chairs and lounges out of the pool deck area.

· Overall after discussing the many challenges to opening the pool safely and ensuring proper disinfecting and social distancing: 
The board voted 3- 2 to keep the pool closed at this time.  This will be revisited as additional information becomes available.
· Recommendation regarding owners coming to the building

· Overall consensus by the board is at this time we continue to recognize and repeat that the state official order is to not do any non-essential travel
· IF owners still decide to come to their units the following items are required:
· Owners should limit the number of guests in their units

· Having large numbers of guests is STRONGLY discouraged

· Eliminate face to face interaction with the Managers to ensure their ongoing safety.

-emails, texts, phone calls, and only talking through the doorway if needed. (The Board voted 5-0 to close the office at this time asking people to use other options of communication)
· Eliminate or severely limit the use of the elevator

· Air in elevator is not recirculated that well

· We will need to enforce the use of parking passes with vehicles not having a parking pass being subject to towing.
· We believe that the general public will be trying to take advantage of a parking lot that is not full 

· Ongoing reminder there are no guarantees for someone's safety, we believe that everyone (owners and tenants) must be responsible for their own safety and do whatever they feel is necessary to protect themselves
· Recommendation made to work on signage regarding what we are and are not doing in regard to sanitizing efforts

· We will work with the manager to determine what this looks like.

· Recommendation to install a hand sanitizer station at the entrance to the elevator
· This will be investigated
Open Discussion
· A thought was brought up regarding a way to hold owners accountable to the decisions made at the board meeting
· Everyone has the meeting minutes sent to them but in many cases, people seem to “do their own thing”.  How do we make sure owners actually adhere to the decisions made? 
· Question was posed regarding when the next board meeting will be held
· After discussion we have determined that the next meeting will be held May 16th unless significant new developments happen before that. 
· Was suggested once rentals start again that a plexi screen be installed in the office to ensure separation between tenants and managers
· Managers currently have a desk as a spacer
· Propose to limit one person in the office at a time. 
Adjournment

No further discussion so motion to adjourn was made.  Meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m. EST

Next board meeting will be planned for May 16th, 2020 at 10:00 a.m. (subject to change based on information available at the time)
